
Buffalo Township Municipal Sewer Authority Meeting 

June 6, 2024 

 

The Buffalo Township Municipal Sewer Authority held their regular meeting on June 6, 
2024 at the Buffalo Township Municipal Building, 2115 Strickler Road, Mifflinburg, PA. 
Present were Daryl Beiler, Bob Sampsell, Brian Zettlemoyer, Linda Troup, Lena Baumer 
and Melissa Lobos. There were 4 citizens present. 

There were no citizen’s concerns. 

Bob Sampsell made a motion to accept the Secretary’s minutes as presented. It was 
seconded by Brian Zettlemoyer. All approved. 

Brian Zettlemoyer made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented. It was 
seconded Bob Sampsell. All approved.   

Under Engineer’s report: HRG started Black Run Project. 
 
Under Operator’s report: Brian Zettlemoyer said that the issues at the 3 minor infiltration 
issues at manholes need to be repaired while raining to see where holes are. Todd 
Oberdorf will get estimate on this. Options for infiltration issue at manhole in front of 
Denny Sampsell’s were discussed.  

Under delinquent bills: Linda Troup made file civil suit on Carlos and Robin Rivera. It 
was seconded by Brian Zettlemoyer. All approved. Linda Troup made a motion to sheriff 
serve Carrie and Miller Catherman. It was seconded by Daryl Beiler. All approved. Bob 
Sampsell abstained from voting. Brian Zettlemoyer made a motion to send delinquent 
letters to Kevin and Lori Eberhart, Cherry and Richard Sloan and James and Nancy 
White. It was seconded by Daryl Beiler. All approved.  

Under old business: Linda Troup made a motion to remove from table HRG’s proposal 
for letters and inspections for Mazeppa and Buffalo Cross Roads. It was seconded by 
Bob Sampsell. All approved. Linda Troup made a motion to vote down this issue until 
infiltration issues are resolved. It was seconded by Bob Sampsell. All approved. 

There was no new business. 

Brian Zettlemoyer made a motion to pay June’s bills. It was seconded by Bob Sampsell. 
All approved. 

Meeting was then adjourned. 

 


